
Newington Baptist Church 

Quarterly Business Meeting 

Sunday January 22, 2023 

Bob Hinson, Moderator, called the meeting to order followed by a prayer by Pastor 
Chris Grella. The minutes from October 16, 2022, were approved as printed on the 
agenda. 

Reports: 

Financial – Wanda German, Treasurer, gave an overview of:    

 *Congregational Report, Profit and Loss Budget vs. Actual, and Designated 
Funds as printed on the agenda. 

Stewardship – Bob Hinson, chair: 

* Please contact the Stewardship Committee if your committee's  
 need exceeds your budget. 

* Reminded all of “Online” giving. 

* Ellis Hall willed the church with a generous endowment. 

Board of Directors – Jerry German, chair: 

* Pleased to have a Stewardship Committee. 

* The BOD has 7 members and duties were given out at the    

 January meeting. 

Properties – Joe Semansky, Doug Hull, co-chairs: 

*The church passed all inspections. 

* Parking lot will be repainted. 

*Some outside door locks  will be changed. 

*Bus is for sale. 

*Baptistry drainage problem is resolved. 

Personnel – Buddy King, chair: 



* Pleased to announce that Heather King has accepted the position of Children’s 
Ministry Leader. 

Youth – Brenda Armistead, Leader: 

* Youth may be going to Camp Piankitank this year. 

* Fundraisers will be held to finance. 

Pastor – Pastor Chris Grella: 

*150th anniversary Sunday, October 1, 2023  

*Church supporting 3 missionaries now. 

*Leadership Team looking into a new Vision statement. 

*Had 4 people baptized. 

*Sedar meal scheduled for April 5th. 

* NBC hosting Sunrise Service and breakfast this year. 

Preschool – Stephanie Smith, Director: 

* Passed all inspections 

*2023-24 enrollment now being taken 

Sunday School – Billy Hogge, Director: 

* Sunday School Picnic will be on June11 at Beaverdam Park. 

Young at Heart Ministry – Terri Townsend, Director: 

* Bible Museum bus trip, March 24, $55, 55 and older only. 

Clothes Closet – Jerry Young, Director: 

*Clothes Closet will celebrate 26 years in February. 

* Approximately 2,000 articles of clothing are distributed each    

 month. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. Respectfully 
submitted, Jeraldine Young, Clerk 



 


